ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE PLANNING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

HELD ON 5TH APRIL, 2011

Meeting commenced:
12.05 p.m.


“
ended:
  1.10 p.m.

PRESENT:

Councillor Derek Antrobus (Lead Member for Planning) - in the Chair

Councillor Ray Mashiter - Planning Executive Support Member

Chris Findley - Assistant Director, Planning and Transport Futures

Graham Gentry - Head of Service, Spatial Planning

Steven Lee - Director of Engineering, Urban Vision 

Stuart Whittle - Group Engineer Network Management, Urban Vision

Mike Relph - Senior Democratic Services Officer

	Item No./Subject
	Action Required
	Responsible Officer

	1.
Action Sheet - 22nd March, 2011

	Approved.
	-

	2.
Highways Investment Capital Budget 2011/12


	RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the revised Highways Investment Programme Capital Budget proposals for 2011/12 reflecting the additional central government funding made available for "pot hole" repairs, and is summarised as follows:-
· in order to ensure compliance the City Council's statutory requirements with regards to highway and street lighting maintenance to maintain an adequate Section 58 defence against tripping accident claims the revenue account will require support from the capital account to the value of £1.2M 
· the remaining capital allocation of £3.766M will be apportioned as follows:-
· £2M for highway maintenance to support the ongoing network recovery programmes with the details of the following proposed priority schemes determined on the basis of engineering need:-
· Unclassified carriageway - asphalt surfacing £635,000

· Principal/other classified carriageway schemes £827,000

· Carriageway surface dressing programme £635,000 

· Footway reconstruction schemes £163,000
                     Total £2,260,000

· £1.506M street lighting support and    LED/column replacement programme and to carry out urgent high mast lighting repairs and summarised as follows:-

· Inventory survey £66,000 

· High mast lighting - top priority repairs£100,000 

· LED and column replacement scheme (Phase 1) £1,340,000

                 Total £1,506,000

	Stuart Whittle

	3.
Highways Investment Programme Phase 43 Carriageway Surface Dressing Programme 2011/12

	RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the road surface dressing programme 2011/12, together with the acceptance of the tender of Colas Limited amounting to £409,656.60 to undertake the work.
In considering this item reference was made to resurfacing works on Liverpool Street and the need to ensure these were carefully managed to ensure minimum impact on traffic flows caused as a result of the current roadworks on the A6 Chapel Street.


	Stuart Whittle
Steven Lee/Stuart Whittle

	4.
Highways Revenue Budget 2010/11
	The Highways Revenue Budget proposals 2011/12 previously approved by the City Council at their meeting held on 2nd March, 2011, were noted.


	Darren Findley/Stuart Whittle

	5.
Exclusion of the Public
	RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting, for the following item, as detailed in Minute 6 below, on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in paragraph 3 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

	-


	6.
Framework List for Billboard Advertising


	The intention to appoint advertising companies onto a new framework list for the development of advertising hoardings across the City was noted.   

In considering this item it was requested further discussions take place as appropriate, between the Planning Executive Support Member and officers with regards to the specific details and implications of the proposals.

	Chris Findley/Jonathan Till

	7.
Car Parking Charges
	Councillor Derek Antrobus referred to a report in the Manchester Evening News of 4th April, 2011, indicating that Manchester City Council were proposing increasing car parking charges by 20%.  He said that Salford City Council had previously agreed that, their charges would be aligned with those in neighbouring local authorities and asked how this proposed increase would be managed. Steven Lee replied that the matter was currently being addressed and a report would be submitted to the next briefing.

	Steven Lee


	8.
Heritage Lottery Funding
	Councillor Ray Mashiter reported that he had recently attended a seminar about Heritage Lottery Funding which had outlined proposals to change the current bidding system and move away from the emphasis on geographical factors. He said this change had the potential to have a negative impact on bids submitted for the Salford area. The proposals were currently subject to consultation and it was suggested that Salford City Council make a submission before the deadline of 26th April, 2011.

	Graham Gentry
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